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JUNIOR COLLEGES AND THE 
UNIVERSITY OF MINNESOTA 

by Vernon L. Hendrix, Associate 
Professor, Dept. of Ed. Ad. 

The University of Minnesota is taking 
increased measures to meet its respon
sibilities to the junior colleges of 
Minnesota, recognizing fully that both 
the University and the junior colleges 
will benefit jointly from these efforts. 
Additional courses. and seminars in 
junior college education are being es
tablished. Post-master's and Ph. D. 
programs in junior college administra
tion are being planned. Steps to fur
ther organize the other facilities of 
the University to assist with the trai~ 
ing of junior college staff members 
progress. Tentative plans are being 
developed for special summer session 
programs. The junior colleges will 
themselves have much to say about the 
content and organization of these 
courses and programs. They must be 
general in nature since the University 
serves a wider population than the 
state, but they must also meet the re
quirements of the "local" consumers. 

RESEARCH PROJECTS 

Besides assisting with the training of 
junior college staff members, the re
search function of the University can 
also make significant contributions. 

(Continued on Page 2) 
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SCHOOLMEN'S DAY SET 
FOR DECEMB~ 2 

d • II "Measuring the Outcomes of E ucat~on 
is the topic for this year's Schoolmen' s 
Day which will be held in Mayo Auditor
ium on the Minneapolis campus of the 
University, December 2, 1965. Leading 
off on the subject will be Dr. Herbert 
c. Rudman of Michigan State University. 
who has definite ideas on a national 
"testing-assessment-evaluation" progrnm. 
Another speaker on this topic will be. 
Dr. Edmond Fuller, executive secretary 
of the National Association of Chief 
State School Officers. 

LUNCHEON AT COFFMAN UNION 

At the luncheon the featured speaker 
will be Dr. Jack c. Merwin of the Univ. 
of Minn., who is also staff director of 
the Exploratory Committee on Assessing 
the Progress of Education which is the 
Carnegie Foundation-sponsored group 
inquiring into a national assessment 
program. Presiding at the lunch:on 
will be Commissioner Duane J. Matthe1s. 

PUBLIC LAW 89-10 

At the afternoon session, Sigurd Ode, 
Assistant to the Commissioner of Educa
tion, will speak on "Evaluation Impli
cations of Public Law 89-10." A reac
tor panel will start a question-and
answer section in response to the whole 
day's presentation. 

The Dept. of Ed. Ad. and the State 
Dept. of Education are again co-sponsors 
of Schoolmen's Day. 
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JUNIOR COLLEGES AND THE UNIVERSITY OF M~ESOTA 
(Continued from Page 1) 

Currently, two federally financed re
search projects are being expedited. 
Although national in scope, benefits 
directly applicable to any junior col
lege that is rapidly growing and evolv
ing in func: tion . t;:o meet . t;l)~ needs of 
its local ~·community should accrue. 
These··· two projects are -briefly de
scribed below. 

COOPERATl~\'E. RESEARCH PROJECT /!2849 

This projE!Ct involves study of a na
tional sample of 100 public junior col
legg:s ~representative of the total popu
lation of SlJCh institutions. Three 
"sets" of d~lta are being gathered. The 
first set describes the communities or 
ge6graphic areas the colleges serve. 
This includes a variety of economic, 
demographic ll sociological and cultural 
variables and indices. Secondly, a set 
of measurements which describe the en
vironments or atmospheres of the col
leges, as these environments impinge on 
the students, are being obtained. This 
set of data describes the college as it 
actually affects the student. Finally, 
a set of '·output11 measures are obtained 
for the colleges. These measures indi
cate the eJttent to which the colleges 
are achieving certain objectives per
taining to student success, fai~ure, 

employability, transferability, etc •. 

Statistical analyses will estimate re
lationships among these three sets of 
variables. This should permit at 
least tentative answers to questions 
such as: 

Given a certain type of community 
and a certain type of college envi
ronment, what "outputs" might be 
most likely? 
Given that certain "outputs" are 
desired from a college in a given 
community, what type of environ
ment might make these noutputs" 

·most likely be? 
If changes are made in the compo
sition of the student body (per
haps by changes in admission and 

retention policies), what affects 
might these changes have on cer
tain outputs? 

PROJECT HRD - 117-65 

This project may be considered:·a:i;i:::·¢ut
growth of C .R.P. /J:2849. It will·:. use 
samples of students from 24 carefully 
selected colleges that are being ,used 
in C.R.P. /J:2849. 

The objectives of this project require 
a more intensive analysis of occupa
tional programs in the colleges.. The 
environmental, sociological, atti.tudin
al and community influence dime:nsions 
operating in a college interac:t with 
the characteristics of individual stu
dents (personality, abilities, and life 
background) to determine, in part, the 
success of occupational prograrnts in a 
college. Success will be determi.ned by 
the "status" of students at the end of 
a two-year follow-up period. Have they 
dropped-out, failed, completed programs, 
secured relevant employment, etc.? 

Statistical analyses will atte•npt to 
isolate the variables (college charac
teristics, community variables, i.ndivid
ual student characteristics, and inter
actions of these) which are related to 
students that are classified in such 
categories at.the end of the follow-up 
period. If workable relationshi.ps ex
ist, this should permit more intelli
gent planning and selection of o~ccupa
tional pr.ograms and counselling of 
students who are or should be in. these 
programs. 

FUTURE PLANS 

It is hoped that in the near future 
the University can assist more directly 
with reseerch, problem-solving, and 
decision-making tasks · facing Minnesota 
junior colleges. There are a v'ariety 
of ways in which cooperative efforts 
can evolve. 

========================--============ 
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SEVEN 1965-66 INTERNSHIPS IN 
EDUCATIONAL ADMTINISTRATION 

Through the cooperation of local school 
systems and the University's Department 
of Educational Administration, seven pro
spective school administrators are re
ceiving valuable practical experience in 
the field. They are the 1965•66 admin
istrative interns who are involved in 
this second year of the internship pro
gram and working in the public schools 
under the guidance of experienced school 
administrators. All are pursuing ad
vanced degrees in educational administr~ 
tion at Minnesota, they are meeting one 
of the certificate requirements through 
the internship. They are: 

VICTOR B. COFFMAN, intern principal at 
Willow Lane Elementary School in Osseo, 
under the supervision of Harold Johnson, 
Director of Elementary Education; 

JOHN M. MAAS, intern principal at the 
Experimental Junior High School, Mpls., 
under the supervision of Dr. George 
Christenson, Assistant Principal at 
Lincoln Junior High School; 

RONALD G. NELSON, administrative intern 
at Central Junior High, White Bear Lake, 
under the supervision of Richard N. 
Rosten, Principal; 

ARNOLD NESS, administrative intern at 
Osseo Junior High, under the supervision 
of Russell Hersch, Principal; 

RICHARD ST. GERMAIN, administrative in
tern at Alexander Ramsey High School, 
Roseville, under the supervision of 
Curtis Johnson, Principal; 

LAURENCE D. VILLARS, administrative in
tern at Robbinsdale High School, under 
supervision of Mito Mielke, Principal; 

JOHN L. YOUNGSTROM, administrative in
tern at Sunrise Park Junior High, White 
Bear Lake, under the superv~s~on of 
William A. Davies, Principal. 

The last three interns ~re also affili· 
ated with the NASSP internship program. 

==================-===================== 
Copies of "INTERNSHIP IN 
EDUCATIONAL ADMINISTRATION" 
available at 203 Burton Hall 

====Q:=•======a========================= 

DEPARTMENT AND UCEA CONDUCT 
PROGRAM FOR PROFESSORS 

Fifteen professors of educational ad
ministration from major universities 
will attend a three-day workshop conduc
ted by the Dept. of Ed. Ad. and UCEA. 

The workshop, "SYSTEMS ANALYS::S IN 
EDUCATIONAL ADMINISTRATION," will be 
devoted to developing procedures for 
the application of the techniques of 
system analysis. The potential of these 
techniques in the design and analysis of 
processes in educational organizations 
appears to be great, judging from cur
rent applications in business and in· 
dustrial organizations. If such power
ful tools can be applied to enhance the 
understanding of processes and relation
ships in educational administration, a 
major breakthrough in the study of edu
cational administration will be possible. 

Planning for the workshop to be held 
January 12-14, 1966 is under the direc
tion of Associate Professors Don Davis 
and Vernon Hendrix. The major consult· 
ant in planning and executing the pro
gram is Ray Wil~is, Associate Prof. of 
Business Administration, Univ. of Minn. 

======================================= 
NEW .COURSE ADDED IN 
ADMINISTRATIVE STAFFING 

A new course in the educational admin
istration sequence will be offered for 
the first time during Winter Quarter of 
the current academic year. 

11Administrative Organization and Staff
ing" (Ed. Ad. 242) will be directed to 
the study of educational organization, 
administrative roles, with special em
phasis on requirements for training, 
selecting, and assigning professional 
staff to these administrative roles in 
the school organization. This new course 
is designed to follow the general staff
ing course "Staff Personnel Administra
tion11 (Ed • Ad • 22 7) 

Associate 
will teach 

Professor 
this new 

Donald E. Davis 
3-credit course. 

~--==•============-============~======== 

==============;========================= 



Page 4 ADMINISTRATIVE LEADERSHIP November, 1965 

13th ANNUAL INSTITUTE 
ON PUBLIC SCHOOL LAW 

The 13th Annual Institute on Public 
School Law was held on October 1 and 2 
at Mayo Auditorium on the u. of Minn. 
campus. Approximately 100 educators, 
lawyers, and state officials attended. 

The Institute's program covered a wide 
range of topics, including: local-state
federal relaltionships in education, the 
legal implications of shared time pro
grams, new legislation affecting school 
personnel re~lationships, handling public 
funds, investments, collateral, recent 
legislation affecting school districts, 
and the annual problem clinic. 

Perhaps the most intriguing, yet dis
quieting, se~ssions were those dealing 
with the implementation of the Elemen
tary and Secondary Education Act of 1965 
(Public Law 89-10). The enormous impact 
this law is going to have on local 
school districts was made abundantly 
clear in prE!sentations by Farley Bright, 
Assistant Commissioner of Education; 
Linus Hammond, Assistant Attorney Gener
al; lawyer, James Knutson; and August w. 
Steinhilberl, head of School Law Unit, De
partment of HEW, Washington, D.C. Mr. 
Steinhilber was a guest participant and 
main speaker at the noon luncheon. 

========================================= 
MINNESOTA HOSPITALITY SUITE 

AT NASSP IN CLEVELAND 

For the first time at an NASSP conven
tion a Minnesota Hospitality Suite will 
be available. Sponsored by the Mtnne• 
sQta Association of Secondary School 
Princ~pals and the Department of Educa
tional Administration, the suite located 
in the Statler Hilton Hotel will provide 
a meeting place, message center, and gen
eral social headquarters for Minnesota 
principals and their friends attending 
the NASSP national convention, February 
5·9, 1966 in Cleveland, Ohio. 

The 1966 convention of the NASSP marks 
their 50th year as an organization. 

============-============================== 

HENDRIX AND PIERCE 
JODN STAFF OF ED. AD. 

Two professors have been added to the 
staff in educational administration, Drs. 
Vernon L. Hendrix and Douglas R. Pierce. 

Dr. Hendrix received his Bachelor of 
Music Degree from Texas Christian. Univ., 
his Master of Music from the Un.iv. of 
Texas, and his Ph. D. in junior college 
administration from the University of 
Texas. Dr. Hendrix has taught at Pensa
cola Junior College and at the Univ. of 
California, Los Angeles. This Winter 
Quarter at Minn. he will teach Ed. Ad. 
274, The Junior College. Dr. Hendrix is 
currently conducting avo federal research 
projects on the junior college. 

Dr. Pierce comes to Minn. from Cornell 
University~ Ithaca, N.Y. where he taught 
organizational theory, research in educa
tional organizations, foundations in ed
ucational administration, and personnel 
administration. His major interes: is 
in research and organizational theory. 
He is teaching Ed. Ad. 201 this quarter, 
Ed. Ad. 202 and 238 in {.Jinter Quarter; 
and Ed. Ad. 118 in Spring Quarter. 

=====~=========================~========== 

M:ASSP WINTER WORKSHOP 
JANUARY 20-21, 1966 

"The Vanishing Principal" is th<e theme 
for the 1966 MASSP Winter Workshop to be 
held January 20-21 at the Capp .Towers in 
Minneapolis. Topics for discussion will 
include "Democratic Administration?," 
'~hat the Principal Did Once Upon a 
Time," "The Role of the Computer, 11 and 
"The Principal's Role in Supervision and 
Curriculum Development. 11 

In addition, special emphasis will be 
centered on the place of music and art 
in the secondary schools. Junior high 
school sessions are again schedul1ed. 

The workshop promises a chance to face 
some of the pressures that are 1~orking 
on the principal's position. Speakers 
and discussion leaders will be from the 
University of Minnesota and the MASSP. 

=====================================----
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JUNIOR HIGH SCHOOL 
CONFERENCE HELD 

The first of the annual MASSP Junior 
High School workshops was held at Doug
las Lodge, Itasca State Park, Sept. 24-
26. Approximately 45 MASSP junior high 
administrators considered the changing 
role of the junior high school. Curric
ular changes, the flexible schedule, and 
the "middle school" were discussed. 

Among the speakers was Dr. Neal Nicker
son of the Dept. of Ed. Ad. who said 
that because of the failure of the jun
ior high to meet its objectives, it is 
on the way out and being replaced by the 
"middle school." Featured speaker was 
Dr. Irvamae Applegate, president•elect 
of the NEA, who challenged . the group 
with "Visions of the Future." Roy 
Isacksen of St. Paul is chairman of the 
MASSP Junior High Committee. 

===========--========================~=== 

ED. AD. CALENDAR 
December 1 SCHOOLMEN'S DAY, Mayo 

Auditorium, U. of M., Mpls. <Campus 

December 18 Fall Quarter Close$ 

January 3 Winter Classes Begin 

January 10-11 Minnesota School Busi
ness Association, St. Paul 

January 10,11,12 
17,18,19 

SIMULATED MATERIALS 
WORKSHOP at Duluth 

January 12-14 UCEA Worksho~ for 
Professors, SYSTEMS ANALYSIS IN 
EDUCATIONAL ADMINISTRATlON - Mpls. 

January 20-21 MASSP Winter Workshop 
Capp Towers, Mpls. 

February 5-9 NASSP National Conven-
tion, Cleveland, Ohio 

February 12-16 Annual Meetin.g, .AASA 
Atlantic City, New Jersey 

f I t I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I II I I I 1 I I I I J 1 1+ 
f ERDC has recently published two new ++ 

pamphlets describing the operation and ' 
functions of the Council. One is sim• 
ply "ERDC" • the other, "FOCUS." To 

ERDC GROWS AND 
PROGRESSES 

Educational Research and Development 
Council is now in its thi~d year of op
eration with a membership expanded to 
38 school systems having over 11,000 pro
fessional staff members and an enroll
ment of a third of a million pu~ils. 
The ERDC activities also mount as indica
ted by this brief summary: 

1. A 3·day ·seminar in data processing 
was held for Council superintendents in 
October in 'Rochester, Minn. IBM instruc
tors presented much of the information. 
As an outgrowth of this seminar a plan
ning grant will be submitted for the de
velopment of an educational computer 
center under P.L. 89-10, Title III. 

2. In a six-day workshop, 23 elemen
tary principals from Council schools 
used UCEA simulated Whitman Elementary 
School materials. 

3. The "Glen Center'' project for 
trainable adolescents began operation in 
Sept. This cooperative school project 
is sponsored by the ERDC and the Voca• 
tional Rehabilitation Administration. 

4. Current legislation for special ed
ucation was the topic of a one-day work
shop recently held for members of the 
ERDC's commissions for administration & 
the exceptional child. 

5. The continuing studies on staffing 
and finance in the ERDC schools have 
been distributed for 1965 and the 1966 
studies are currently underway. 

6. "The Sound of American Poetry" a 
30-min. sound film produced by ERDC in 
conjunction with Theatre St. Paul and 
KTCA-TV is now being circulated among 
Council schools. 

1. Plans are underway with Guthrie 
Theatre for two major projects: a live 
performance of MACBETH in each of the 
Council high schools and the possibility 
of filming the first act of THE CHERRY 
ORCHARD for instructional use in Council 
schools. 

obtain theseJ please write: VAN.D. M\mLLER, Executive Secretary, ERDC, 
215 Pat~ee Hall, UNIVERSITY OF MINNESOTA t 

+t- f I I I J ' q I I I I I I l I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I J I I I I I I I rt 
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TWENTY COMMUNITIES 
SERVICED BY BUREAU 

The Bureau of Field Studies and Surveys 
completed 19 school surveys during the 
1964-65 school year. In all, 20 communi
ties were SE!rved by these projects. The 
surveys, by community, were: 

Belview Echo 
Byron 
Claremont-Dodge 

Center 
Cloquet 
ColumM.a Heights 
Crookston 
Minneapolis 
Moorhead 
New Ulm 

North St. Paul 
Owatonna 
Robbinsdale 
Rochester 
Rockford 
St. Louis Park 
St. Paul (2) 
Staples 
Wahpeton, North 

Dakota 

TYPES OF STUDIES 
Most of the!se studies were comprehensive 

educational surveys with emphasis on 
specific ·problems. School district re
organization was the basic consideration 
in the Belvtew-Echo, Claremont-Dodge Cen
ter, Rochester and Wahpeton studies. Ar
ea vocational-technical needs were empha
sized in the! Moorhead, New Ulm and Robb
insdale surveys. The Minneapolis study 
was involvedl with personnel and the two 
St. Paul reports dealt with educational 
problems in specific areas of that. -city. 
The other re!ports were primarily,direct
ed toward sc~hool building needs. 

NEVl CONTRACTS IN I 65.; I 66 

Contracts already negotiated with school 
districts for the 1965-66 school year in
clude three from outside the state. They 
are: Cass County, North Dakota; Brook
ings, South Dakota; and Brentwood, Miss
ouri. Minnesota school districts having 
contractual agreements with the Bureau of 
Field Studie~s and Surveys are: Alexandria, 
Breckenridge~; New Ulm; Osseo; St. Paul & 
White Bear l,ake. These surveys deal with 
educational problems similar to those 
studied in last year's projects, plus 
curriculum, county-wide reorganization, 
and junior colleges. In addition, many 
inqu1.r1es t·egarding surveys have been 
made and all indications point to anoth
er busy yeat· for the Bureau. 

(continued next column) 

BUREAU PERSONNEL 

Field :assistants with the Bureau include 
Manley Olson and Carl Gerber who were 
members of the 1964-65 staff. Staff mem
bers recently appointed, with their pre
vious positions are: 

GAYLE ANDERSON, high school principal, 
warroad 

KENNETH GARLAND, school business man
agement, Minneapolis 

BANNING HANSCOM, · superintendent of 
schools, Danube 

HARRIS MILLER, junior high school 
principal, Duluth 

School districts in need of consultant 
services for educational problems: of any 
nature are invited to contact: 

DR. OTTO E. DOMIAN, Direc tc•r 
BUREAU OF FIELD STUDIES AND SURVEYS 
205 Burton Hall 
University of Minnesota 

========================================= 
jllfiiMI#####fl###llflflfi41411111114141114HIIIIIfll#foll#llfllllft~ 

DEPARTMENT CHAIRMAN ~., · 
·. IS ON LEAVE I 
Clifford P. Hooker, Professor a·_:d i. 
Chairman of the Department of Ed- 3 
ucational Administration, is on i 
leave for the Fall Quarter. Dur- ~ 
ing his absence from the Univer- . 
sity, Professor Hooker is se:rving ~ 
as the Acting Assistant Sup1erin
tendent in Charge of Secondary 
Education in the Minneapolis Pub
lic Schools. He is expect1ed to j 
return to his position at the ~ 
University in January when Dr. 1k 
Nathaniel Ober assumes the posi- '!/!;. 
tion as Assistant Superintendent ~
for Minneapolis. . ~ 

##########f#ft########l#l##########llfl####~ 
For info. about ed. ad. courses or pub
lications, write Dept. of Ed. Ad., 
203 Burton Hall, University of Minnesota 
or call 373-2248. 
======--=====--======================== 
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NEW TEACHING ASSISTANTS 
FOR THE DEPT. OF ED. AD. 

For this year the following assistants 
have been engaged for the Dept. of Ed. 
Ad.: 

JOSEFINA RESURRECCION, research assist• 
ant for the Department, is in a Ph. D. 
program in educational administration. 
She studied previously in Manilla and 
received her Master's degree at National 
College of Education, Evanston, lllinoi~ 
Miss Resurreccion has taught at the ele
mentary level in the Philippines and in 
the U.s. 
(:Mrs.) JUDITH VIZENOR, teaching assist· 
ant for Dr. Lambert, is · working on a 
Master's program in elementary educatio~ 
Mrs. Vizenor did her undergraduate 
studies at Minn. and taught kindergarten 
at the former Univ. Elementary School. 

DANIEL BARNETT, teaching assistant for 
Dr. Popper, is engaged in a Specialist's 
program. He obtained his Master's de
gree at St. Cloud State in guidance. Mr. 
Barnett did guidance work at the high 
school level in Sioux City, Iowa. 

DALE JOHNSON, teaching assistant for Dr. 
Nickerson, is completing his Master's 
and plans to continue towards a Ph. D. 
He did his undergraduate work at Minn. 
Mr. Johnson was assistant principal at 
the junior high school in Willmar, Minn. 

RICHARD MOORE, teaching assistant for D~ 
Pierce, is working on a Master's degree. 
Mr. Moore did his undergraduate work at 
the u. of Nebraska and taught for six 
years in the Minneapolis Public Schools. 

GERALD UBBEN, teaching assistant for Dr. 
Mueller, is completing a Ph. D. program. 
He obtained his Master's degree at Minn. 
Last year Mr. Ubben was an administra
tive intern and assistant principal in 
North St. Paul. 

RICHARD WILLIAMS, teaching assistant to 
Dr. Davis, is finishing a Ph.D. program. 
He obtained his Master's degree at Minn. 
Mr. Williams was an administrative in
tern and assistant principal of a junior 
high school in Roseville. 

========•=============================== 

DULUTH WORKSHOP TO BE 
HELD IN JANUARY 

January 10,11,12,17,18,19 are the dates 
for a "simulated materials" workshop to 
be held for Duluth public and private 
secondary school administratorP. Dr~ 

Donald E. Davis and Dr. Neal Nickerson 
will direct the workshop which will be 
jointly sponsored by the Duluth Public 
Schools, the University's General Exten
sion Divisiont and the Department of Ed
ucational Administration. 

ROLE TO BE PLAYED 

Workshop participants will play the role 
of "Gale Jones, principal of Jefferson 
High School, Jefferson Township, in the 
state of Lafayette.11 Through the use of 
simulated materials developed by the 
UCEA, participants will be making dect• 
sions about real problems a secondary 
school principal faces. 

PURPOSES INVOLVED 

Purposes of this inservice workshop are: 

1) to broaden the outlook of practicing 
high school administrators in the 
decision-making process; 

2) to improve the principals' competen· 
cies in their decision-making proces; 

3) to involve the principals in a common 
educational situation where they 
could benefit from e.ach other's meth
ods and ideas; 

4) to aid the principals in developing 
and applying administrative concepts 
and theories; 

5) to aid in self-concept development. 

This will be the fourth offering of the 
"Jefferson High School" workshop since 
the materials were available in the faL: 
of 1964. If other groups of principals 
in the state wish to co-sponsor such a 
workshop, they should contact the Depart
ment of Educational Administration, 203 
Burton Hall, University of Minnesota, 
Minneapolis, Minnesota 55455, or call 
373-2248. 

;=================================-==~=== 
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1 g 6 6 C · 0 N V E. N T I 0 N ACTIVITIES 
The Department of Educational Administration in cooperation with the College 

of Education Alumni Association, the Minnesota Association of Secondary School 
·Principals, and the Minnesota Association of' School Administrators is expanding 
its activities at two major conventions in 1966. · All Minnesotans attending are 
encouraged to join in these functions at the National Association of Secondary 
School Principals Convention in Cleveland, February S-9, and the American Associa
tion of School Administrators Convention in Atlantic City, February 12-16, 1966. 

AASA CONVENTION 
ATLANTIC CITY 

The MINNESOTA HEAD0UARTERS SUITE will 
be located in the HOTEL DENNIS. Pro
fessors Davis, Domian, Hooker, and 
Mueller will be available at the suit~ 

Dr. Calvin Gross, Dean, CQllege of E~ 
ucation, University of Missouri at 
Kansas City and former Superintendent 
of Schools, New York City,will address 
the luncheon. His subject will be 
"Collective Action of Teachers." 

flatform guests will include Robert ~ 
Keller, Dean, College of Educationt 
Irvamae /~plegate, President of ~EA; 
Duane Mattheis, Commissioner of Educa
tion; William Nigg, President of MASA; 
and ~~s. Fred Paul, President of NSBA; 
Professor Donald E. Davis of the De
partment of Educational Administration 
will preside. · 

A newsletter published quarterly by 

Department of Educational Administration 
College of Education, Univer$ity of Minnesota 

Reservations may be made with the Dept. 
of Ed. Ad. The cost is $4.50 payaele 
at the luncheon. 

NASSP CONVENTION 
CLEVELAND 

The NASSP and the University's Depart
ment of Educational Administration will 
maintain a Minnesota Headquarters suite 
in the Statler Hilton Hotel. The suite 
will provide a meeting place, message 
center, and general social headquarters 
for Minnesotans at the convention. In 
addition, space will be available there 
for private conferences. 

The annual Minnesota Breakfast will be 
held from 7:30 to 8:30 Monday, Febru
ary 7, in the Ohio Room of the Statler 
Hilton. Tickets may be purchased for 
$2.·50 at the convention registration 
desk beginning Friday, February 4. 
Dr. David Beggs, Assistant Professor of 
Educational Administration at the Uni
versity of. Indiana and member of the 
NASSP lnternsh~p Project staff, will be 
the speaker. 

================;====================== 
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DEPARTMENT HOSTS 
"TASK FORCE" 

FOR EDu AD. PROFESSORS 

"Systems Analysis in Educational Ad
ministrationn was the subject of the 
Minnesota-UCEA Task Force held in 
Minneapolis January 12-14. 

Jointly sponsored by the Department of 
Educational Administration and the 
University Council for Educational nd
ministration, the Task Force was 
attended by .32 professors of educa
tional administration from major insti
tutions in the u. s. and Canada. 

PURPOSE OF THE "TASK FORCE" 

·-Purpose of the Task Force, developed 
under the direction of Professor Donald 
Davis of the Ed. Ad. Department, was 
the assessment of system analysis as a 
method of inquiry fora (a) analysis and 
design of organizational process in ed
ucation; (b) dealing with controllable 
organizational variables -and - uncon
trollable environmental variables ef
fectively; and (c) development of de
cision models for training, research, 
and -planning in educational adminis
tration. 

THE "TASK FORCE" FACULTY 

The Task Force faculty consisted of 
Professor Raymond Willis~ College of 
Business Administration, University of 
Minnesota; Dr. William Rudelius, Senior 
Industrial Consultant, North Star Re
search and Development Institute, 
Minneapolis; Professor ~i1arvin Alkin, 
College of Education, University of 
California at Los Angeles; Mr. Bert 
Ray, Associate, Caudill, Rowlett and 
Scott, Architects, Houston, Texas; 
Professor Vernon Hendrix, College of 
Education, University of Minnesota; and 
Professor Donald E. Davis, College of 
~~~;~;~~~J=~~~~~I~~~x=gt=~~~~~gg~g===== 

~lfEPA HOLDS 
WINTER INSTITUTE 

"The Changing Role of the Ele'Ilentary 
Principal" is the theme of the liJinter 
Institute of the iviinnesota El<ementar-y 
Principals' Association to be held Feb
ruary 10 and 11 at the Radisson Hotel. 
The kick-off speaker is Carl Rowan on 
the topic of 11The lJni ted Sta.tes and 
Revolution." 

At the Thursday luncheon, Dr. Dick 
Hansen, former assistant superintendent 
of St. Paul schools and now superinten
dent at Highland Park, Illinois, speaks 
on "The Elementary School Principalship 
Facts, Functions, and the Future.;" · 

Thursday afternoon, 12 discussion 
groups meet and during the institute 
there will be five "consultant centers" 
on the topics of assistant principal
ship (Neal c.,. Nickerson, Jr.), public 
relations (Peter Pafiolis), retirement 
(Harvey Schmidt), salaries · · (A~ L. 
Gallop), and teacher evaluation (Gordon 
Mortrude). 

At the Thursday banquet· I•l.t·. Clark 
Pahlas, general manager of the A. N. 
Palmer Co., speaks on "Next tci the 
Fastest in the Slow Group." 

Friday morning features four assem
blies, "The School Administr..ator," Dr. 
Erling o •. Johnson; "The Instructional 
Leader," Dr. Emmet Williams; "The 
Child's Self-Concept DevelopmEmt," ·Dr. 
Dick Hansen; and "Public Relations," 
Richard Kleeman. 

Friday luncheon presents Dr. James 
Curtin, Chairman of the Department of 
Elementary Education .at the University 
of Minnesota, "The ElementaJC'Y School 
Principalship - Today and Tomorrow.n 

MEPA invites all superintende,nts to 
attend and asks that registrations be 
made by January 28. All administrators 
are urged to have their principals take 
Q~E~=~g=~b~=~g~~~~M~~~================= 
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SCHOOLMl~N' 8 DAY - December 2, 1965 

"National Assessment of Educational Outcomes 9
11 the subject of Schoolmen's Day, 

1965, brought a record turnout of 530 Minnesota school administrators to the Uni
versity campus on December 2, 1965o As in 1964, Schoolmen's Day jointly sponsored 
by the Department of Educational Administration and the Minnesota State Department 
of Education was devoted to a topic of critical interest to educational leadership 
in Minnesota. filajor contributions to the program were presented by Herbert c. 
Rudman, Professor of Education, f•.ichigan State University; Edgar Fuller, Executive 
Secretary, Council of Chief State School Officers; Jack c. Merwin, Professor of 
Education, University of I1iinnesota, and Sigurd Ode, Assistant to the Commissioner, 
iviinnesota State Department of Education. The program was closed with a panel dis
cussion of the papers presented.. Members of the panel were Florence Lehmann, 
Minneapolis Board of Education; Van D. I;iueller, Assistant Professor of Education, 
University of Minnesota; and Clifford P. Hooker, Professor and Chairman, Department 
of Educational Administration, University of Minnesota. 

MEASURING THE OUTCOMES 
OF EDUCATION 

by Herbert c. Rudman 

As the conference's first speaker, 
Professor Rudman made it his task to 
raise some fundamental questions about 
the definition and limitations of the 
concept of evaluation, especially as it 
is being utilized in the ECAPE pro
posals. It was necessary that this 
groundwork be built so that those in 
attendance at the meeting would have a 
common exposure to the term evaluation. 
Hithout this found2tion, there was a 
chance that the importance of what' was 
to follow would be significantly 
diminished. 

His first and major premise was that a 
difference exists between the terms 
pedagogy and education, and this dif
ference is i~oortant. Pedagogy, as he 
defined it, is limited to the school's 
role in the educational process; educa
tion, on the other hand, constitutes a 
much broader term encompassing all of 
the forces that influence the training 
of an individual, including the home, 
mass media, the church, the jail, tra
vel experience, the school, etc. Pro
fessor Rudman then posed the rhetorical 
question, how to measure the impact of 
the school when it intermeshes with 
these other educational influences to 
form the sum of what is called an ed
ucation. 

======================================= 

In regard to 
in education, 
was possible 
question, "tJas 

the new federal programs 
he wondered whether it 
to answer Wtr. Tyler's 
our money well spent?" 

He next addressed himself to assessing 
the work that h.s.s been done on evalu
ating the various sub-elements of edu
cation. He defined four areas in which 
evaluation has been studied. In his 
opinion, they are in the following 
stages of development~ 

Achievement testing: This represents 
the most accurate form of evaluation. 
It is ~precise, relatively easy to 
acquire, and steadily improving as 
advancements are made in measurement 
theory." Increasingly we are moving 
fr,om measurement of simple recall to 
more sophisticated and se~rching exam
ination procedures. 

Sociological testing: Plagued with an 
almost infinite number of variables, 
sociological testing has become an 
enormously complex business and its 
findings are often subject to intense 
discussions and controversy. 

Continued on page 4. 
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MEASUHING THE OUTCOMES 
0Ij1 EDUCATION 

(Continued from Page 3) 

Personality testinq: It· is difficult 
to even define what is included under 
this heading. Yet much pioneering work 
has been completed and there is promise 
of greater precision in the future. 
Computer simulation seems to provide an 
area for fruitful research .. 

Interest and personality measurement: 
The multiplE~ choice type instrument 
offers some hope; however, it severely 
limits the possible choices available 
to the person taking the test and this 
comprises a serious limitation. Open 
ended questions help solve this pro
blem; however, they are subject to 
faking. In short, no comprehensive, 
usable, and accurate technique has been 
yet developed. 

In conclusiqn, he turned his attention 
to pedagogy and evduation. He di&
missed speculation as to whether ECAPE 
would result in a national curriculum 
by stating that the advent of the 
McDuffey's Reader in 1836, which cul
minated in the graded school, provided 
us with a national curriculum. This 
national curriculum has in turn brought 
about national testing, beginning with 
the Stanford Achievement Test. These 
achievement tests yield much the same 
da.ta as the proposed ECAPE program. He 
listed the elaborate procedures used in 
the development of the Stanford 
Achievement Tests and defined the con
struct upon which they are built. 

Summary: Dr. Rudman's position is 
briefly: (1) testing techniques are at 
best imprecise (2) pedagogy is but a 
part of education ana cannot be clearly 
separated from education so that it 
alone can be measured, and {3) to 
attempt to use measurement of pedagogy 
in an effort to justify federal expend~ 
itures in education is a misuse of the 
purposes and a misunderstanding of the 
limitations of these techniques. 

NArriONAL PLANS TO EVALUATE 
EDUCATION by Edgar Fuller 

·After issuing a "go slow" warning as 
to national'plans to evaluate education 
Dr~ Fuller went on to examine both 
sides of this current issue :facing 
education. 

In presenting his conservative v:iew of 
national assessment, Dr. Fuller stated. 
that, "The fact appears to be that we 
have been singularly unsuccessful in 
measuring t~ results of teaching or of 
educational programs in terms that are 
meaningful to the. citizen, or ev€m t'o 
the citizen who has been elected to 
Congress." It was further stated that 
the various " ••• achievement tests that 
are most widely used have been con
structed to be of assistance to tea
chers and counselors in the schools and 
to admission officers in colleges and 
universities, rather than to evaluate 
programs over wide areas." 

Dr. Fuller went on to indicate· that 
his view was best stated by a 1962 
Joint Committee on Testing, established 
by the AASA, The Council of Chief State 
School Officers, and f1ASSP. He indi
cated that this Committee in its pub
lication, "Testing, Testing, Testing," 
raised a v~ry fundamental imperative 
question: "How can we know that after 
graduation, the school has any positive 
effect on behavior in those ne~bulous 
areas of citizenship and fa~ily life 
and on personal character?" Quoting 
further from the Joint Comrrd.ttee 's 
publication, Dr. Fuller, stated, "The 
ultimate goal of education is intelli
gent behavior, as distinct from mere 
intellectual activity. Intelligent be
havior embraces, but goes far beyond 
scholarship, technology, and th~~ arts. 
It includes self-understanding, facing 
and accepting truth, showing compassion 
for self and others, and being able to 
give up a lesser for a greater good. 
It requires insight and judgment. It 
is the kind of behavior that is most 
effective in perserving and enhancing 
the well-being of mankind; ·· and it is 
essentially moral. This kind of in
telligence is, of course, not testable 

·~ontinued on Page 5 
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NATIONAL PLANS· TO EVALUATE EDUCATION (continued from page 4) 

nor can it always be equated with suc
cess in college or elsewhere for that 
matter." Adding to this, the misuses 
of tests, the influence .:chievement 
tests have had on the curriculum (e.g. 
"teaching for the passing of tests of 
factual knowledge, while neglecting 
teaching for values suitable for all 
secondo.ry school students") and the 
view that testing has 11 

••• discouraged 
needed education at the national and 
international levels as in localities," 
Dr. Fuller concluded his arguments 
against national plans to evaluate edu
cation. 

In presenting the positive v:i.ew of 
national assessment, Dr. Fuller quoted 
Commissioner James Allen of Hew York, 
and former Commissioner Francis Keppel, 
of the u. s. Office of Education. Com
missioner Allen has written relative to 
New York, "For the people of.the state, 
Regents' examinations have been a sound 
and profitable investment. In the area 
of academic achievement, they offer a 
measure of quality that is valid, 
equitable and easily understood. As 
supervisory tools, they are effective 
in stimulating good teaching and 
learning practices. Indeed, no better 
proof is available of the basic inter
action between good examinations and 
good education, each enhancing the 
other." Commissioner Keppel speaking 
specific&lly on nation-wide assessment 
has written, 11

;; well-conceived and 
well-executed assessment would, it is 
hoped, serve several useful purposes. 
First, it would give the nation as a 
whole a better understanding of the 
strengths and.. weaknesses of the 
American educational system." u ••• Sec
ond, assessment results, esp~cially if 
coupled with auxiliary information on 
characteristics of various regions 
would provide data necessary for 
research on educational problems and 
processes which cannot now be under
taken. Third, when sampling and 
testing procedures are adequately de
veloped, .. international comparisons 
might be possible." 

Dr. Fuller felt that both the Tyler 
Committee and Commissioner Keppel are 
sidestepping the controversy on the 
adequacies of individual testing. He 
indicated, however, that in many ways 
their behavior is indicative . · of 
emerging forces in our nation's educa
tional system. With increasing federal 
involvement in education, political 
expediency will require attempts at 
evaluating the effects of federal 
spending. Those programs showing the 
"greatest results" will receive ·in
creasing federal support. 

Dr. Fuller closed his remarks by 
calling for a closer local-state
federal working partnership to ward. off 
federal intrusion too far into state 
and local decision-making for educa
tion.. "If the state and local partner
ship can administer well the current 
categorical aids that leave most of the 
decisions to them, they neEid not fear 
for their autonomy in American educa-
tion." 
==~==================================== 

EXPLORATORY COMMITTEE ON 
ASSESSING THE PROGRESS 

OF EDUCATION 

by Jack c. Merwin 

Dr.. Merwin centered his address around 
two foci; 1) to clarify misunderstand
ings regarding the purposes and proce
dures of ECAPE and, 2) to provide the 
schoolmen with information concerning 
the background and present status of 
ECAPE. 

CLARIFICATIONS OF fliiiSUNDERSTANDINGS 

Dr. fv1erwin began his discussion of the 
misunderstandings regarding ECAPE by 
stating that the program had no rela
tionship to the Civil Rights Act or 
Public Law 89-10. He pointed out that 
while it is to be a national assessment 
of education the committee was selected 
and is fin2nced by a private founda
tion, the Carnegie Corporation. 

-Continued on Page 6 .. 
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EXPLORAT10RY COMMITTEE ON ASSESSING THE PROGRESS OF EDUCA'fliON . . ; ) 

(Cont:lnued from page 5) 

PURPOSE OF ECAPE 

He explained that the purpose of the 
Committee is not to test individual 
student achievement, as would result 
from a national achievement testing 
program, but to investigate means of 
obtaining more information about the 
progress of education as a whole. He 
stated that we have reports on the num
ber of schools, buildings, teachers, 
and pupils and about moneys expended, 
but we do no1t have sound and adequate 
information on educational results. It 
was suggested that because dependable 
data are not available, personal views, 
distorted reports, and journalistic im
pressions are often the sources for 
public opinion. He noted that the 
schools are often attacked and defended 
without the~ necessary evidence to sup
port either claim. Dr. J,lerwin sug
gested -that· this situation can and 
should be co!'rected by a careful con
sistent effort to obtain valid data 
which can be understood by an intelli
gent layman that will provide sound 
evidence about the progress of educa
tion. It was noted the!'e is compa!'able 
information in other spheres of 
American life such as the Gross 
National Product or the Consumer Price 
Index. 

The Exploratory Committee has pro
posed to gathel' this information 
through a national assessment program 
OI' a national "census" as Dr. Merwin 
prefers to call it. Since this 
national assessment is often confused 
with achievement testing, the next few 
minutes were spent distinguishing be
tween assessing progress in education 
and testing individual achievement. 

ACHIEVEMENT TESTS 

Achievement tests measure the relative 
progress of an individual pupil. _ His 
score usually indicates how he compares 
with other students of the same age, 
grade, and geographic region. All stu-

dents complete all the items- on each 
test. Questions which can be an1;wered 
by only a few, or questions whi~:;h can 
be answered by c.ll are usually ~~limi
nated since they fail to discriminate 
among most of-_ the students. B1ecause 
each student must complete all 10f the 
items, the exercises are usually lim
ited to paper and pencil. Hecause 
these tests are constructed to allow 
comparison between students, they may 
also be used to compare the achieve
ment of one class with another, or of 
one school with another. 

METHODS OF ASSESSMENT 

Assessing the progress of education is 
not the same as mounting.· a nationwide 
testing progr~m. The assessment will 
report on the educational attainments 
of samples of children, youth, and 
adults. It will not provide scores -:of 
pupils or classrooms but will present 
examples of what is learned by four 
different age groups illustrating what 
all or almost all have learned, what 
the most advanced have learned, and 
what is learned by the "average"o 

At present, plans are to assess the 
progress of four age groups--9, 13, 17, 
and adult. Consideration is being 
given to dividing the 2.dul t group into 
those over 35. The samples of chil
dren, youth and adults will be care
fully chosen to represent geo9raphic 
areas; socioeconomic levels, in··school 
and out-of-school children (dropouts) 
and youth; and rural, urban, central 
city and suburban populations, and 
would provide data without anyone or 
any classroom taking a full assE~ssment 
battery or getting a score or report 
from it. Because the assessment exer
cises can be given individually and by 
interview, it is possible to sample 
more than the content of the tradi
tional paper-and-pencil tests. Per
formance, interests, skills, h~bits, 
and the like can be included. Since 
reasonable time limits can be provided, 

(Continued on page 7) 
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EXPLORATORY COMMITTEE ON ASSESSING THE PROGRESS OF EDUCATION 
(Continued from page 6) 

the assessment situation eliminates 
pressures for rapid response. The 
areas of appraisal will include: 
reading, language arts, mathematics, 
social studies, citizenship, fine arts, 
and vocational education. 

The reports of the assessment would 
indicate that nearly all (90 percent) 
of a group can comprehend reading par
agraphs like these, can solve arithme
tic problems like these, can sing songs 
like these, have citizenship h~bits 
like these. Similarly, samples char
acteristic of the "average" 13-year old 
and the advanced (top 10 percent) would 
be given. Reports made every few years 
would provide information about educa
tional progress. 

The assessment exercises will differ 
from current achievement tests in two 
other aspects. First, the assessment 
will include items which nearly all 
(90 percent) students can do, and items 
which only a few students can do (top 
1 percent). Second, each exercise will 
be intelligible to the thoughtful lay 
citizen and something he recognizes as 
desirable for children to learn. Cur
rent achievement tests report in numer
ical scores, and items are often in
cluded which are correlated with grades 
but which apparently are not signifi
cant for children to learn. 

BACKGROUND & PRESENT STATUS OF THE 
ASSESSMENT PROJECT 

Backqround. The assessment project 
had its beginning in a memorandum pre
pared by Ralph ~~·J. Tyler in the summer 
of 1963. This memorandum was discussed 
in December, 1963 by a conference of 
educational measurement people who con
cluded that such an assessment was fea-' 
sible at this time. In January, 1964, 
a conference of nationul educational 
leaders concluded that, although such 
an appraisal involved problems of po
tential misuse, the need for carefully 
developed instruments and comprehensive 
information was so great that such a 

project should be launched. The con
ference further suggested that the 
assessment be financed by a private 
corporation. 

The Carnegie Corporation granted the 
funds and appointed the· Exploratory 
Committee on Assessing the Progress in 
Education. 

This Committee was given two assign
ments: 

1. To confer at length with teachers, 
administrators, school bo.ard members, 
and others concerned with education to 
get advice on the way in which such a 
project might be constructively helpful 
to the schools and avoid possible in
juries. 
2. To develop and try out instruments 

and procedures for assessing the pro
gress of education. 

During the academic year, 1964-65, 
seven conferences were held with tea
chers, curriculum specialists~ adminis
trators, school board members and lay
men. These conferences made many 
recom."llendati ons. 

Present status. The Exploratory Com
mittee adopted as policy the recom
mendations of the educational groups 
and drew up plans for developing in
struments and procedures in harmony 
with them. A seminar in February, 
1965, with the major test-construction 
agencies and survey research centers 
resulted in the formulation of the 
following specifications: 

1. The specifications of the educa
tional achievement to be assessed are 
to be developed with the assistance of 
(a) specialists in the subject or field 
and (b) teachers. 

2. Before final approval, the speci
fications are to be reviewed by panels 
appointed by the Exploratory Committee. 

3. The assessment procedures and the 
items, questions, or other exercises 

(Continued on page 8) 
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EXPLORATORY CON!MITTEE ON AS~ESSING THE PROGRESS OF EDUCATION 
(Continued from page 7) 

developed are to be tried out in 
schools and communities selected in 
consultation with the Exploratory Com
mittee. 

4. The validity of each item, ques
tion, or other exercise used in the 
assessment is to be judged by two cri
teria: (a) it is an example of the be
havior described in the specifications, 
(b) intelligent laymen can recognize . 
this behavior as worth learning. 

5. Items, questions, or other exer
cises are to be prepared by (a) chil
dren approximately 9 years old, (b) 
children approximately 13 years old, 
(c) youth approximately 17 years old, 
and (d) adults. The adult group may be 
split into those under 35 and those 
over 35. 

6. Each group of items, questions, 
and exerciSE!S to be used at each age 
level is to include approximately one
third which represent the achievements 
characteristic of most of those at that 
age level (approximately 90 percent of 
them), approximately one-third which 
represent the achievements characteris
tic of about half of those at that age 
level, and approximately one-third 
which represEmt the achievements char
acteristic of the most educationally 
advanced (approximately the top 10 per
cent of that age level). 

7. Efforts will be made to devise 
categories for items, questions, or 
other exercises which can be understood· 
by intelligent laymen and which subsume 
items which are relatively· homogeneous 
in terms of the percentage of.the age 
group exhibiting the behavior. 

8. The total number of items, ques
tions, or other exercises developed for 
each instrument is to be adequate for a 
reliable measurement. The level of 
reliability to be met is a matter to be 
worked out with the Exploratory Commit
tee after the initial tryouts have pro
vided some preliminary data on the var.
iability and time requirement for the 
exercises. 

9. Contracts have been made with the 
American Institute of Research, Educa
tional Testing Service, Psychological 
Corporation, and Science Research 
Associates to construct the initial 
instruments in reading, language arts, 
mathematics, social studies, citizen
ship, fine arts, and vocational educa
tion. Other categories may be added 
later. 

Dr. Merwin concluded that the develop
ment of the instruments is taking more 
time than originally anticipated since 
an assessment of this sort requires the 
development of new techniques and per
spectives. He apologized for the slow 
progress and asked the assembled school 
administrators for any suggestions they 
might have. 

=================='===================== 

EVALUNriON IMPLICA'l'IONS OF 
PUBLIC LAW 89-10 

Evaluation 
going on in 
began. 

by Sigurd Ode. 

is nothing ~ew--it's been 
education since education 

Although sch:Jols have been maligned 
they have served the country well in 
times of eme::'J"'?;-lcy, and that is one of 
the criteria of a good system--to serve 
in an emergency. 

By 1970, half of the people in the 
large cities will be classified.as dis
advantaged if we continue at the pre
sent rate. Public Law 89-10 will bring 
about economic efficiency to the people 
of our nation. Jobs for the unskilled 
are diminishing and progress is hin
dered by poverty and delinquency. 

Schools were established and are still 
maintained for other than the disad
vantaged. The ability to read is an 
area that must be stressed. Respect 
for pupils especially the· disadvantaged 
is necessary. 

· (Continued on page 9) 
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EVALUATION IMPLICA'T'IONS OF 
PUBLIC LAW 89-10 
(Continued from page 8) 

A democracy is least able to hide or 
ignore its problems. 

The philosophy of P.L. 89-10 is: 
1) Students are to learn moren 
2) Teachers are to be more satisfied. 
3) Procedures used are to be econom

ically and logically feasible. 
4} Buildings must be sufficient. 
5) Programs must meet needs of all 

the pupils. 
6) There must be effective use of 

equipment and teachers. 
7) Parents should have a chance to 

voice their opinions. 
8) Educational goals must recognize 

needs of all pupils. 

The president outlined the basic ob
jectives of P.L, 89-10: 
1) Put education at the head of the 

work agenda. 
2) Concentrate teacher resources on 

urban schools. 
3) Expand and enrich college programs. 
4) Educate for the life-process. 
5) Strengthen state departments. 

Schools have to give hope to all pu-
pils. They must develop the skills of 
communi:ation and computation, besides 
the soc1al skills. 

The American Association of School 
Administrators and the National School 
Board Association have joined in reaf
firming the importance of individual 
attainment in education. 

~~ article in the November, 1960 issue 
of PTA Magazine states that far too 
much is expected of the nation's 
schools. Schools have valiantly tried 
to comply, but the needs of education 
must be re-assessed in the following 
areas: 
1) Study skills 
2) Individual responsibility 
3) Mind of inquiry 
4) Satisfaction in learning 
5) Development of talents 
6) Human relations. 

======================================= 

rF==============~========================'I1 ll NEVi COURSE ADDED ItJ JUNIOR li 
II COLLEGE ADhliNISTRATION H 
llEd. Ad. 275~ Junior Co}l .. esll l1dmin- :: 
llistration will be offered for the first I' 
lltime Spring ~,uarter, 1966. i 
u 
" 1o II II 
r~elected topics and problems associ-H 
llated with the administration of, and I! 
!lvarious administrative positions in, r 
:!junior colleges with emphasis on those ll 
Hthat are unlque to the junior college. ll 
/!Professor Vernon L, Hendrix teaches II 
::the course. l! 
~=======================================J· 

1**************************************~ 

t 
ED. AD. CALEIJDAR * 

* 
eb. 5-9 NASSP Convention: t 

Cleveland, Ohio r 
* ~ 
$Feb. 10-11 i;JIEPA Winter Institute: $ 

$
* Radisson Hotel, fclpls. $ 
Feb. 12-16 AASA ConventiQn; ~ 

* Atlantic City, N. J. * 
~ ~ 
~Feb. 23 Range Principals' Winter $ 
~ LJorkshop: Duluth * 
~ ~ 
~March 19 t'Jinter Quarter Closes ~ 
***************************************** 

rr========================================ll 
:: SUMIViER II 
:: VI 0 R K s H 0 p s II 
11 June 13-29 Ed. Ad. 239, "simulation" !l 
:1 workshop for adrninistra- 11 
II II 
11 tors 11 
II II 
II II 
II II 
11 June 29 - Ed. Ad. 128, this workshop 11 
II 
11 July 15 focuses on the use of com- ll 
H puters for processing, :1 
II t • d t• • • II '! s or1ng an re r1ev1ng 1n- 11 
li formation in educational II 
H institutions U 
1/ II li II II July 18 - Ed. Ad. 239, "simulation" n 
11 August 4 workshop for elementary ll 
II principals II 
II II 
II II 

// August 3 - Ed. Ad. 274, covers issues II 
11 19 and problems relative to II 

n administration of juniorll 
11 colleges II 
''========================================::!! 
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The University 
The l'niversity of Ylinnesota has played a 

major role in the educational and cultural growth 
of the state and nation. The varied and growing 
resources and the renowned faculty enable the 
L: niversity to strengthen its position of leader
ship in education. For those who are anxious to 
pursue the highest type of professional prepara
tion in educational administration, the University 
tlf \I innesota offers tlw facilities and the staff. 

The College of Education 
The College of Education at the University 

was established in 190.5 to prepare men and 
women for teaching in the schools of Minnesota 
and to provide preparation fur other kinds of 
educational service and leadership. Stress is 
placed upon rendering assistance to school offi

vi<;ls in meeting local problems. solving impor
tant educational problems by means of research, 
and building a strong foundation for teachers. 
:mpervisors, and administrators trf educational 
institutions at all lf'n:·ls. 

The Department 

The Department of Educational Administra
tion includes all programs related to the prepara
tion of administrative and supervisory personnel 
for schools, school systems, and other ecluca
ticmal agencies. Through planned programs of 
l!;raduatc study, persons may l1ecomc qualified 
tor administrative positions in: 

Elementary - Secondary - Gt'neral -

ur Higher Education, and 

Professorships in Colleges and Universities 

The Department. onl' (lf the largest in the 
country, places emphasis upon extensive student 
advising in the clen·lopment of inclividnalized 
programs based on each student's strpngths and 
interests. 



Financial Assistance 

A variety of part-time and full-time positions 
as teaching assistants and research fellows are 
offered withill the Department. In addition, 
service and nonservice fellowships, other part
time employment, hoth on and off campus, and 
loans are available. 

Fellowships Unrestricted as to Field 

Graduate School Doctoral Fellowships 
U nivcrsitY A lunmi Graduate Fellowsbips 
\Voodrow \Vilson Natioual Fellowships 
National Defense Education Act Aids 
Tozer Foundation FPllovvships 
Ph.D. Thesis Grants 

NDEA Fellmvships 

NDEA presents smne three-year fellmvships 
which pay $2000 the first year, $2200 the 
second and $2400 tlw third. Please write for 
qnalifications and mles. Applications mnst bt' 
in hy i\larch lst. 

Bureau of Fidel Studies ancl Smvcys 

The Bureau employs sis instructors each ytcar 
who are candicbtes for the PhJl c1egree. The 
three-fourths tinw assistantship pays $.562.5 
for 12 months' service. 

Educational Hesearch and Development Council 

The Council offers employment for three in
stntctors each vear to candidates for the Ph. D. 
degree'. The three-quarter time assistantship 
pays $56:2'5 for 1:2 months' service. 

Hescarcb Assistants 

Four one-half time research assistantships are 
available for stuck~nts interested in junior anc1 
senior college administration. Stipends of 
$2800 to $:3600, dqwnding on the level of 
training ancl espericncc, arc provided. 

Teaching Assistantships 

The Department has six cllmual cpwrtt'r-time 
assistantships paying ~1100 for the acaclernic 
year. University High Sdwo1 also ofiers in
structor assistantships. 



ancl the College of Education. Students in the 
Department of Educational Administration have 
opportunities to work closely with the Council 
as it conducts research relating to the conditions 
of learning for children and classroom practice 
and the development of school system personnel 
and instructional programs through curriculum 
studies and in-service clinics. 

Unioersity Council for Educational 
Administration 

The Department is a charter member nf 
U. C.E.A., an organization of universities offering 
approYecl programs in educational administra
tion. The U.C.E.A. is devoted to the continuuus 
imprm·ement of professional preparatory pro
grams in educational administration. The De
partment staff participe~tes in experimental proj
eL:I's, seminars, special studies, and uther activi
ties of national and regional orientation. 

National Council for Accreditation 
of Teacher Education 

The Department of Educational Administra
tion is fully accredited for the preparation of 
school administrators];\~ ~.C.A.T.E. 

Internship in Educational 
Administration 

The intt'rnship is a phase ot the Ph.D. and 
.SpfC>cialist programs for preparing school admin
istrators. It is a11 opportunity for the student to 
work with the Department and cooperating 
school agencies in reHning the skills and de
yp]oping the insights necessary to hecome a 
well-qualified administrator. 



Degrees 
Master of Arts 

Students beginning a program of graduate 
study in educational administration will usually 
complete the Master's degree as the first step .. 
The major portion of study and research will be 
in educational administration. In addition the 
student's program will include work in two re
JatC'd fields. 

Specialist Certificate 

The Specialist program is the plan designed 
to permit the completion of the "sixth-yea1 
rt>quirement" for public school administrativP 
certification. 

Doctor of Philosophy 

The Ph.D. degreP, as the culminatiou uf 
advanced graduate study iu educational admin
istration, incorporates maximum Hexibility in 
order that the student may emphasize intensive 
study in a particular area of competence. 

Bureau of Field Studies and Surveys · 
Tlw Department of Educational Administra· 

tion considers supervised participation in selected 
field experiences to be a valuahle phase of ad
ministrative preparation. Essentially a service 
division operated for the benefit of the schools 
<Jf Minnesota, the technical staff of the Bureau 
of Field Studies and Surveys cooperates with 
local school districts in solving numerous ad
ministrative and instructional problems. Students 
in the Department often have opportunity tn 
work in and with the Bureau of Field Stndies 
cmcl Surveys-an experience particularly valu
able to school administrators. 

Educational Research and 
Deoelopment Council 

The Council is made up of public school 
~ystems of the metropolitan Twin Cities area 



Placement 

The Burem1 of Recommendations provides 
the link between advanced graduate students 
ancl employment opportunities in administrative 
ancl teaching posts in <lll kinds of educational 
institntions. This service is available to all grad
lla tes and stuclt'nts of the CollPge of Education. 

Admission 

Application for admission to the Department 
of Educational A.dministration :;lwulcl be snb
mitted to the Graduate School, University of 
'\J inncsota. A.pplication forms ma\· 1w o]Jt<lined 

• h' contacting: 

Graduate School 

:316 Johnston Hall 

Cni\·ersitY of ?vlinnesota 

'\finneapolis, i\limwsota ."5.'5-!5.5 

Information 

For additionnl information contact: 

Dr. CliHon.l F. Hooker, Chairman 

Department of Educational A.dministration 

2():3 B{lrlon Hali 

l'ni\·ersih of i\hnnesota 

\ [inncapol is, '\linncsota .5.54.55 
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I S P R 0 F E S S I 0 N A L B I R T H C 0 N T R 0 L N E E D E D 
I N E D U C A T I 0 N A L A D M I N I S T R A T I 0 N ? 

by Clifford P. Hooker, Chairman 
Department of Educational Administration 

Most school administ~ators would agree on at least two dimensions of the personnel 
situation in educ_ation. There is a critical shortage of trained people in some areas 
{like special education and remedial reading)and an abundance of school administrators. 
Vfuile the former is a matter of grave concern to educators, most of us tend to be in
different to the proliferation of administrators. Some seem to enjoy knowing that doz
ens of recruits are standing in line to take their jobs at the first opportunity. One 
vacancy in an administrative post in r~~innesota recently generated applications from 82 
hopefuls. A single applicant for a position in some specialized fields may be hard to 
produce. Clearly, long-range planning by preparation institutions and employees is nee
ded. This planning should be based on an accurate assessment of the current situation. 

SUPPLY AND DEMAND IN MINNESOTA 

The problem of balancing supply with de
mand in educational administration is 
especially complicated in Hinnesota as we 
move toward new certification regulation~ 
Vfuile the new regulations include a so
called "grandfather" clause which extends 
certification under the present regula• 
tions to all persons holding certificates 
as of August 31, 1967, everyone seeking 
certification after that date will have 
to qualify under the new regulations. 
t'Jhat will be the impact of this change in 
regulations? How many people of what 
ages and with what types of career goals 
will be blanketed in under the "grand
father" clause? These questions and 
others must be answered if we are to plan 
appropriately and seek to maintain a rea• 
sonable balance between supply and demand 
in educational administration. 

A newsletter published quarterly by 
Department of Educational Administration 
College of Education, Univen;ity of Minnesota 

SiATUS OF ADMINISTRATOR CERTIFICATION 

The Department of Educational Adminis
tration is investigating the status of 
administrator certification in Minnesota. 
The '~30 school districts offering in
struction in grades 1-12 have been asked 
to distribute copies of a questionnaire 
to all persons on their staff who: 
(l) hold a Minnesota administrator's cer
tificate, (2) are eligible but have not 
sought such certificates; and (3) have 
completed 30 or more quarter hours of 
graduate work toward an administrator's 
certificate. The results of this study 
will determine the need for professional 
birth control in Minnesota. 

PLEASE RETURN QUESTIONNAIRES 

Superintendents who have not returned 
the questionnaire should do so at once to 
increase the validity of the study and 
avoid the necessity for additional com
munications from this Dep$rtment. If the 
questionnaires have been misplaced, addi
tional copies will be mailed upon request. 
The results of this study will be pub
)ished in the fall, 1966 issue of this 
newsletter. 
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ACTIVITIES OF E.R.D.C. 

CONTINUE TO EXPAND 

.The EducsUon,al Resaarch and;Devalop
ment Council of the Twin Cities is con
tinuing to expand the scope of its 
research activities, Currently under
way is the planning for the Coordinated 
Data Processing Service and Facility · 
with funds provided under PL 89-10, 
Title III. 

The Glen Center Project for trainable 
adolescents at Glen Lake is continuing 
to expand. Its enrollment is now over 
80 students. Plans are underway for 
satellite Cl:lnters to be located around 
the Twin Cities. 

Other research studies currently being 
carried on by the E.R.D.C. include a 
study of teacher organizational member
ship, continuation of the study of mu
nicipal ov~~rburden and a study of 
employee fr:inge benefits. 

NEliV STUDIES PUBLISHED 

The most :recent publications of the 
Council are the 1966 studies of finance 
and staffing in the Council schools. 
Other recent publications are "Recruit
ment Procedures," "The Role of the 
Principal in Discipline," and "Proce
dures for Assessment of Pupil Achieve
ment." 

Two of the major spring activities of 
the E.R.D.G. include an In-service 
~Jorkshop for School Administrators held 
in April and a workshop for school 
board members held on April 14. 

!!=•==========:::=========================== 
~ " Ql • " 
:: Dr-. James ·Curtin will be spending morel: 
ll time in the Department of Educationalll 
II Administration beginning Fall. Quarter. 11 
fl His respons:ibili ties in the Elementary!! 
1l Department will be decreased J!1Dop0r-ll 
U tionally. This move to conuni t morel! 
ll staff time to elementary school admin-ll 
1
11 istration :is part of a plan to expandll 
l our servict~ to the elementary princi-ll 
11 pals of the state. II 
··=====::=<==================================:!:! 

THREE 

SID/IMER WORKSHOPS 

OFFERED 
Three workshops will be offe:red this 

summer by the Educational Administration 
Department. Two of these will lbe simu
lated experiences for school prinCipals 
and one will deal with educational data 
processing. 

The first School Principal's Workshop, 
(Ed. Ad. 239) will be offered f;rom June 
13 through June 29 by Dr. Samuel H. 
Popper and Dr. Douglas R. Pierce. Sim
ulated materials will be used in this 
workshop, and it is for secondary admin
istrators. 

An Elementary School Principal's Work
shop (Ed. Ad. 239) will be offe;red from 
July 18 through August 3 with Dr .• Ronald 
T. Lambert and Dr. Neal c. Nicke:rson,Jr. 
as instructors. 

EDUCATIONAL DATA PROCESSING 

Dr. Donald E. Davis is offering Q work
shop in school administration (Ed.Ad. 
128) from June 29 through July 15. This 
course will deal with educational data 
processing, its application by local 
school districts to student pl:!rsonnel 
records and accounting, school census, 
grade reporting and school business and 
personnel function. It will emphasize 
the coordination of all applica·tions of 
data.processing to the total educational 
information system. Current happenings 
at the Sta.te Department of Education, 
the regiona1 education offices and the 
federal inv.ol vement in educational data 
processing will be discus9~~· Dr. Davis 
also plans to make use of personnel from 
education and industry who have had ex
perience with data processing. 

All three workshops will be offered on 
the main campus from 11:30 a.m. to 3:30 
p.m. (periods IV, V, VI, VIII) Monday 
through Friday. 
========================================= 
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Mfu~ DIVERSE STUDIES 

COMPLETED BY BUREAU 

The Bureau of Field Studies and Sur
veys has completed ten school surveys 
since the start of the current school 
year. Surveys were completed in the 
following communities: 

Alexandria 
Baldwin-Woodville, Wis. 
Breckenridge 
Brookings, S.D. 
Cass County, U.D. 

F:ilabel-Canton 
New t.Jlm 
Osseo 
St. Paul 
Windom 

These studies dealt with a wide var
iety of problems and illustrate the 
many diverse areas in which the Bureau 
of Field Studies and Surveys can pro
vide service to school districts. The 
Osseo study, directed by Dr. Firth, and 
the New Ulm study, directed by Dr.Firth 
and Dr. Lambert, were curriculum 
studies and involved many people from 
other departments in the College of 
Education. The Cass County Study in
volved 31 school districts and resulted 
in a county-wide reorganization plan. 
The Mabel-Canton study dealt with the 
unification of two small high schools. 

SERVICES USED IN CONTINUING BASIS 

The other studies were of a compre
h<Sw>ive nature but some had an area of 
srt1~ial emphasis. The St. Paul report 
included a detailed evaluation of all 
exist::fng buildings and proposed a ten
year building program. The Alexandria 
study included an investigation of the 
feasibility of establishing a junior 
college. There is a growing trend for 
districts to utilize the services of 
the Bureau of Field Studies and Surveys 
on a continuing basis. In 13 of the . 
18 districts in which surveys were re
cently completed or are now in progress 
the Bureau had conducted one or more 
previous studies. 

'(tontinued in next colunn') 

NEW CO~TRACTS NEGOTIATED 

The Bureau pf Field Studies has con
tracts with the following districts: 

Brentwood, Mo. 
Mitchell, s.o. 
Mound 
Nisswa 

Park Rapids 
St. Cloud 

. White Bear Lake 
Willmar 

Negotiations are underway with several 
other districts relative to possible 
surveys. In addition, a study is being 
conducted for the Space and Facilities 
Committee of the College of Education 
relative to future needs of the College. 

School districts in need of consultant 
services for ed~yational problems are 
invited to contact~ 

Dr. Otto E. Domian,_ Director 
Bureau of Field Studies and Surveys 
205 Burton Hall · 
University of i\:innesota 
hinneapolis, I.lirmesota 55455 

======================================= 
'"THE JUNIOR COLLEGEn 

TO BE TAUGHT BY 
DR. GRAHAM 

Educational Administration 274, The 
Junior College, will be offered during a 
12-day period beginning August 8-19, 
1966. Dr. Vlilliam Graham, Vice-Presi
dent of the St. Louis-St. Louis County 
Junior College District will conduct 
the course. Dr. Graham, Director of 
the Forest Par.k College (one of three 
in the St. Louis district} had exten
sive experience as an administrator and 
teacher in California junior colleges 
before coming to St. Louis. He will 
bring to the class an awareness of the 
most current ~1d preseing issues facing 
junior colleges today, especially those 
in metropolitan settings. 

Persons interested in taking the -
course may register directly, if they 
are eligible for Graduate School en
rollment at the University of Minnesota. 
Others may enroll but should contact 
Dr. Vernon L. Hendrix as soon as pos
sible at 215 Pattee, University of 
[!;annesota, i,iinne-apolis, f,iinnesota 55455 
'=======:;:====-,=?==.::::======================= 
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EVALUATION WORKSHOP 
SPONSORED BY 

E.,R.D.C. 

"Evaluation of Personnel in the Schqol 
Organization" was the theme of an in- . 
service workshop for school administra
tors held April 12-14 and 19-21 in 
Coffey Hall on the St. Paul Campus, 
University of Minnesota. The Educa
tional Research and Development Council 
of the Twin Cities iv'ietropolitan Area, 
Inc. sponsored the workshop in coopera
tion with the General Extension Divi
sion of the University of Minnesota. 

Using the technique of "simulation," 
the workshop participants placed 
themselves in the role of an adminis
trator in "Jefferson School 'District." 
During the six sessions, recent re
search and theory related to evaluation, 
personal self-evaluation as administra
tors, and the relationship of research 
on human behavior to educational admin
istration were explored. Dr .. Neal c. 
Nickerson, Jr., and Dr. Ronald T. 
Lambert of the Department of Educa
tional Adm:inistration eerved as the 
!g~~!~x=t~~,=~~~=~~~~~Q~~============== 
TEACHING ASSISTANTS APPOINfED 

FOR SillvlMER BESS I ON 
FJerner Tismer, elementary principal at 

1til .:1 te Bear Lake, wi 11 beg in duties as 
Dr. Hooker's teaching assistant .Tune 
13. N~. Tismer is in a Ph.D. program. 
He holds a Master's degree from the 
University of I~iinnesota and has also 
attended the University of Maine and 
the Free University of Berlin. He for
merly taught in Berlin. 

Re-appointed assistants 
assignments are: 

Daniel Batnett -

and their 

Assistant to Dr. Popper 
Josefina Resurreccion -

Assistant to Dr. Nickerson 
Gerald Ubben -

Assistant to Dr. Mueller 
Judith Vizenor -

Assistant to Dr. Lambert 
Dick Williams -

Assistant to Dr. Pierce 
===========:============================= 

DR. DAVIS SERVES AS 
PROJECT DIRECTOR FOR TITLE V 

Associate Professor, Donald E. Davis, 
Department of Educational Administra
tion, has been granted a three-quarter 
time leave from the University of 
i'uiinnesota for the Spring Quarter. ~'Jhile 
on leave, he is serving the position of 
Project Director for Title V, Public 
Law 89-10. Under a federal grant, Dr. 
Davis is working at the Linnesota State 
Department of Education assessing ways 
in which the role of the State Depart
ment can be more adequately defined and 
strengthened so as to render effective 
leadership iri the rapidly changing educa
tional scene. 

Dr. Davis also continues in his 
teaching and advising capacity at the 
University while on leave. 

TITLE V ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

At a recent meeting of the Advisory 
Committee on Title V, Dr. Clifford P. 
Hooker was elected chairman C>f the 
Committee to succeed Dr. Davis. 
======================================= 

DR. HOOKER ELECTED TO 
UCEA BOARD 

Dr. Clifford Hooker has been elected 
to a three-year term of the U .. C.E.A. 
Board of Trustees. He was elected at 
the annual meeting of the Plenary Ses
sion in Atlantic City in February. 
Dr .. Hooker and Dr. Kenneth Mcintyre of 
the University of Texas will replace 
Dr. Richard Lonsdale of New YOJI:'k Uni
versity and Dr. Van Miller of the 
University of Illinois. 
======================================= 

NDEA FELLOWSHIPS AWARDED 
John I.iaas and Henry A. Snyder have 

been appointed to NDEA Fellowships for 
next year. Both are working toward 
their f'h. D. degree in educational 
administration. John liiiaas :is, at 
present, an intern-principal at Lincoln 
Experimental Junior High School in 
Minneapolis, and Henry A. Snyde:l:' is a 
fifth-grade teacher for St. Paul Public 
Schools. 

======================================= 
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EDo AD. COURSES OFFERED IN SUMMER SESSION 

101 

128 

201 

202 

210 

215 

226 

228 

236 

239 

FIRST TERlVf 

PUBLIC SCHOOL ADMINISTRATION 
(3 cr; I MTWThF) Popper 

WORKSHOP: EDUCATIONAL ADMINISTRA
TION (DATA PROCESSING FOR SCHOOLS) 
(1·6 cr; June 29- July 15 IV-VII 
MTWThF· NH 201) Davis 

FOUNDATiONS OF EbUCATIONAL ADMIN-
ISTRATION (3 cr; II M'IWThF; 
Arch 10) Pierce 

FOUNDATIONS OF EDUCATIONAL ADMIN· 
!STRATION (3 cr; III M'IWThF; 
AH 101) Mueller 

PUBLIC SCHOOL FINANCE 
(3 cr; I MTWThF; A llA) Domian 

THE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL PRINCIPAL
SHIP (3 cr; II MTWThF; WuH 130) 
Lambert 

SCHOOL PLANT PLANNING 
(3 cr; II MTWThF; JohH 105) 
Mueller 

PROBLEMS: EDUCATIONAL ADMINISTRA
TION (1-3 cr; hrs. ar.) Domian, 
Hooker, Davis, Mueller 

FIELD STUDY 
(0·10 cr; hrs. ar.) Curtin, Domian, 
Hooker, Davis, Lambert, Firth, 
Popper, Mueller, Pierce, Nickerson 

SCHOOL PRINCIPALS' WORKSHOP 
(1-4 cr; limited to 25 students; 
IV-VII M~dThF, June 13•29; NH 201) 
Popper, Pierce 

264 THE SECONDARY SCHOOL PRINCIPALSHIP 
(3 cr; I MTWThF; NH 107) 
Nickerson 

265 ADMINISTERING THE HIGH SCHOOL PRO
GRAM (3 cr; III MTWThF; NH 122) 
Nickerson 

270A PROBLEMS: ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 
ADMINISTRATION (cr. hrs. ar.) 
Curtin, Lambert 

270B PROBLEMS: SECONDARY SCHOOL 
ADMINISTRATION (cr. hrs. ar.) 
Domian, Hooker, Davis, Popper, 
Firth, Mueller, Nickerson, Pierce 

::j: I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I 

t NOTE: 

ED. AD. 227 cancelled. 

SECOND TERM 

201 FOUNDATIONS OF EDUCATIONAL ADMIN
ISTRATION (3 cr; I MTWThF; WuH 
130) Pierce 

202 FOUNDATIONS OF EDUCATIONAL ADMIN
ISTRATION (3 cr; III MTWThF; AH 
9) Mueller 

211 SCHOOL BUSINESS MANAGEMENT 
(3 cr; II HTWThF; WuH 130) 
Mueller 

224 LEGAL ASPECTS OF PUBLIC SCHOOL 
ADMINISTRATION (3 cr; III MTWThF; 
AH 101) Hooker 

228 PROBLEMS: EDUCATIONAL ADMINISTRA
TION (1-3 cr; hrs. ar.) Domian, 
Hooker, Mueller 

236 FIELD STUDY (0-10 cr; hrs. ar.) 
Curtin, Domian, Hooker, Lambert, 
Firth, Mueller, Nickerson, Pierce 

238 SEMINAR: RESEARCH AND THEORY 
(1·3 cr; III MTWThF; WuH 130) 
Pierce 

239 SCHOOL PRINCIPALS' WORKSHOP 
(1-4 cr; limited to 25 students; 
IV-VII MTWThF; July 18-August 3; 
NH 107) Lambert, Nickerson 

265 ADMINISTERING THE HIGH SCHOOL PRO
GRAM (3 cr; I MTWThF; Arch 145) 
Nickerson 

270A PROBLEMS: ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 
ADMINISTRATION (cr. hrs. ar.) 
Curtin, Lambert 

270B PROBLEMS: SECONDARY SCHOOL 
ADMINISTRATION (cr. hrs. ar.) 
Domian, Hooker, Firth, Mueller, 
Pierce, Nickerson 

274 THE JUNIOR COLLEGE 
(3 cr; IV·VI MTWThF; August 4-19 
NH 107) Graham 

Ill I II I IIIII I 111111111111 I II I II I IIIII 

~####################################~ 

i REMINDER I 
§ Please send in your "Status of ~ 
fJ. Administrator Certification" forms.~ 
~ Your superintendent will mail them ~ 

~ 
to~ 

Dr. Clifford P. Hooker ~ 

University of Minnesota 
203 Burton Hall ~ 

Minneapolis, Minnesota 55455 ~#################################### . 
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CA. LE. N' :'4f'"~~ J'"R . . ·''~i,;k .. 

June 13 

June 14-·July 16 

.,.. . 1'3 ""'0 dU.t:lO '·· -G'o2 

REGISTRA.TION 

FIRST TERM - S~!ER 

'SESSION 
Ed. Ad. 239 
Simulated Materials Workshop 

Jnn e 2::9-J~:~Iy 15 Ed.. Ad. 128 
Data Processing Wo:ckshop 

July 18-August 20 SECOND TE&'\1 - SUHMER 
SESSION 

July 19--August 3 Ed. Ad. 239 

August 4-19 

August 21-26 

SEPTEMBER 26 

Stmulated Materials Workshop 

Ed. Ad. 274 
The JunL)r Collage 

National Conference of NCPEA 
in Bloom.lngton, Indiana 

~.,ALL Q DARTER 

/1 


